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November 7, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200 

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

For the King County Council’s review and approval, please find enclosed a new interlocal agreement (ILA) between King County and the King County Ferry District. This ILA was originally approved by Ordinance 16055 and Ferry District Resolution FD 2007-05 and has had three approved amendments, two of which were extensions of the original ILA. 
The new ILA better reflects the current status and expectations of water taxi service and the relationship between the Ferry District and the King County Marine Division. The changes to the previous version include the following: 

· Extension of the ILA until December 31, 2014;
· Language to allow two additional extensions for two years per extension;
· Elimination of language related to demonstration routes;
· Updated operating reporting requirements to include a list of, and schedule for, deliverables;
· New grant reporting requirements;
· Language related to revenue deposits and federal reporting requirements;
· Enhanced language and updated requirements regarding invoicing; and
· Added language regarding mutual termination of the agreement and what would occur if the legislature adopts a bill that authorizes the County to unilaterally assume the District. 
This ordinance is important to meet service continuity goals for the King County Water Taxi. It represents an important part of a coordinated approach to addressing the region’s transportation challenges. Continuity of service is essential for aligning the Marine Division goals with the Countywide Strategic Plan, including service excellence and economic growth and built environment by meeting the growing need for transportation services and facilities. 
Thank you for your consideration of this proposed ILA. 

If you have any questions regarding this ordinance, please contact Paul Brodeur, Director of the Marine Division, at 206-263-6501.

Sincerely, 

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures
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King County Councilmembers
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    Executive Office

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
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